
JENKINS CUMBERLAND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
P.O. BOX 518 -NOLENSVILLE, TN 37135      776-2339

WEB PAGE:  www.jenkinscp.org.  E-MAIL ADDRESS:  jenkinscp@yahoo.com.
PASTOR’S CELL 668-5236         CHURCH FAX:  776-3520

LARRY GUIN, PASTOR                      TERESA SHULER, WORSHIP LEADER 8:00 AM
SAM SUDDARTH, MUSIC LEADER                                   RHETT BRYAN, WORSHIP LEADER 10:15 AM
JULIE BIRDSONG, MUSIC DIRECTOR                                                      MELANIE STAUDT, PIANIST

ORDER OF THE SERVICE
SEPTEMBER 5, 2004            FOURTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST                   COLOR: WHITE
Our purpose is to glorify God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, by sharing Jesus, as Savior and
Lord and helping people trust Him through WORSHIP, CHRISTIAN EDUCATION, OUTREACH,
FELLOWSHIP, and SERVICE TO OTHERS.

WE GATHER IN JESUS NAME
PRELUDE, LIGHTING OF THE CANDLES

“WE ENTER INTO GOD’S GATES WITH THANKSGIVING 
                                               AND INTO HIS COURTS WITH PRAISE”          from Psalms 100

WE SHARE COMMON CONCERNS
WELCOME, RECOGNIZING FIRST TIME VISTORS  
*ANNOUNCEMENTS – SEE BULLETIN INSERTS 
*RITUAL OF REGISTRATION – 
Please sign the attendance register and pass it to other people in the pew with you.  
PRAYER/PRAISE REQUESTS 
(Write on pew card AND place in offering plate to be added to insert next week)

WE PAUSE FOR A MOMENT OF SILENT PRAYER 
BEFORE WE BEGIN OUR WORSHIP OF GOD   (PLEASE BOW YOUR HEADS)

“WE OFFER PRAISE TO GOD”
CHORAL OPENING (10:15) “Shine Down”

CALL TO WORSHIP                
         (We are here to give glory and honor and praise to God our heavenly Father and 
          Jesus our Savior through song, prayer, giving, speaking, hearing and responding.)

Leader: O God, you forsake not your people, nor abandon your heritage; justice will 
return to the righteous, for the upright to follow. 

People: You have become my stronghold, O God, the rock of my refuge.  
When my foot slips, you will uphold me. 

ALL: We worship God, who brings comfort and hope.

HYMN OF PRAISE                     “All Hail the Power of Jesus’ Name”                  No.  97
*PRAYER OF PRAISE AND ADORATION          
*THE LORD’S PRAYER                               UNISON
HYMN    “Jesus, We Just Want to Thank You” No.  98

https://www.cmd2pdf.com


WE EXPRESS OUR FAITH IN GOD
STATEMENT OF FAITH--IN UNISON     “The Apostles’ Creed”                               No. 716
GLORIA PATRI   No.622

    
HYMN                                                      “Sunshine in My Soul”                

No. 499
CHILDREN’S TIME  (10:15)             
Andrea Barnes     (No Children’s Church – Children remain in sanctuary on Communion Sunday)

SPECIAL MUSIC (10:15)

WE CELEBRATE THE SACRAMENTS OF THE LORD’S SUPPER
   WORDS OF INSTITUTION
   INVITATION TO THE TABLE
   PRAYER OF THANKSGIVING
   OFFERING THE BREAD & CUP
   COMMUNION OF THE PEOPLE

WE EXPRESS THANKS TO GOD
OFFERTORY SENTENCE                   Leviticus 27-30 NIV
     “A tithe of everything from the land, whether grain from the soil or 

  fruit from the trees, belongs to the LORD; it is holy to the LORD”
OFFERTORY
*THE DOXOLOGY (No. 625) and PRESENTATION OF OUR TITHES AND OFFERINGS

WE HEAR GOD’S WORD
SCRIPTURE LESSON                                          Philemon 4-22; Luke 14:25-29 NIV
SERMON                                  “A Sacrifice?”                      Pastor Larry Guin

WE RESPOND TO GOD’S   WORDS
*HYMN                                           “Take My Life and Let It Be” No. 379

WE GO FORTH SERVING GOD
*BENEDICTION – (Blessing)    
*CHORUS (10:15)                                        Choir            No. 628 IV Threefold
*PASSING THE BLESSING
*POSTLUDE

*PLEASE STAND WHERE THIS MARK APPEARS
**EVERYONE PLEASE REGISTER, PLEASE PASS PAD TO LATE COMERS AND ASK THEM TO
REGISTER.  PLEASE MAKE SURE ANY NEWCOMERS SIGN THE LIST.

WELCOME  ** A very SPECIAL WELCOME is extended to each of you who are 
visiting with us today.  We appreciate you being here. We trust this will be a meaningful
experience for you. Do come again.    
 
10:15 am – We have childcare available for Infants to age 2 and Toddlers 2 to 4.



We also have Children’s Church for 5th grade and younger. (Children remain in sanctuary
through the children’s message.)  Children stay in regular worship on Sundays when we do
not have Children’s Church, such as when we celebrate communion or on days we have special
programs.        
INFANT / TODDLER NURSERY: Mandy England
LAST SUNDAY ATTENDANCE: Worship: 8am – 46; 10:15 – 110; Sunday School – 110
DUTY ELDER FOR WEEK OF September 05 – 11 ** James Sharpton
DUTY ELDER FOR NEXT WEEK September 12 – 18 ** Richard Sullivan

SUNDAY ANNOUNCEMENTS SEPTEMBER 5, 2004
TODAY 8:00 & 10:15 am Worship Services – Communion Sunday
         9:00 am Sunday School

5:30 pm Choir Practice – Check
MONDAY                7:00 pm Aerobics
TUESDAY 6:00 am People at Prayer

9:00 am-2 pm Mother’s Day Out  
7:00 pm Young Adults Get Together- 

Ck with Elizabeth Guin
WEDNESDAY Retirees Outing

6:00 pm Dinner
6:30 pm Youth
7:00 pm Bible Study – Spiritual Gifts

THURSDAY      9:00 am-2 pm Mother’s Day Out  
7:00 pm Aerobics

NEXT SUNDAY      8:00 & 10:15 Worship Services
                9:00 am  Sunday School

4:00 pm Christian Ed. Meeting
5:00 pm Building and Grounds, Evangelism

& Missions Ed Committee Meetings
6:00 pm Session Meeting

HAPPY SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAY TO:  Rebecca Fielder and Sonya Haywood on the 6th; 
J T Freudenthal on the 8th; Jessie Mattox on the 9th; Rebecca Green on the 11th
HAPPY SEPTEMBER WEDDING ANNIVERSARY TO: Kerry and Phyllis Mattox and 
Josh and Kelly Rosenblatt on the 5th

If your name is not on our birthday or anniversary list or if we have printed an error, 
please call the church office at 776-2339 and let us know.     

JCPC HOLIDAY BAZAAR SAtuRDAY, NOvemBeR 6.
The Holidays are right around the corner.  The JCPC Holiday Bazaar 
will be Saturday, November 6.  If you have some ideas, please call 
Becky Leonard at 776-5838.

      Columbia Region CPWM meets September 25, 2004 at the 
      Grace CP Church In Franklin.  Registration begins at 9:00am and 
      the meeting begins at 9:30am.  Guest speaker will be Cinde Lucas.



      There will also be discussion regarding the 2005 General Assembly 
      which will be meeting in Franklin.

Cumberland Presbyterian Women’s Ministry Tennessee Synodical Retreat
October 1 – 2, 2004 ** Crystal Springs Camp – Kelso, Tn.

Philemon 4-22
4I always thank my God as I remember you in my prayers, 5because I hear about your
faith in the Lord Jesus and your love for all the saints. 6I pray that you may be active in
sharing your faith, so that you will have a full under -standing of every good thing we
have in Christ. 7Your love has given me great joy and encouragement, because you,
brother, have refreshed the hearts of the saints. 
8Therefore, although in Christ I could be bold and order you to do what you ought to do,
9yet I appeal to you on the basis of love. I then, as Paul--an old man and now also a
prisoner of Christ Jesus-- 10I appeal to you for my son Onesimus, who became my son
while I was in chains. 11Formerly he was useless to you, but now he has become useful
both to you and to me.  12I am sending him--who is my very heart--back to you. 13I would
have liked to keep him with me so that he could take your place in helping me while I
am in chains for the gospel. 14But I did not want to do anything without your consent, so
that any favor you do will be spontaneous and not forced. 15Perhaps the reason he was
separated from you for a little while was that you might have him back for good-- 16no
longer as a slave, but better than a slave, as a dear brother. He is very dear to me but
even dearer to you, both as a man and as a brother in the Lord. 
17So if you consider me a partner, welcome him as you would welcome me. 18If he has
done you any wrong or owes you anything, charge it to me. 19I, Paul, am writing this
with my own hand. I will pay it back--not to mention that you owe me your very self. 20I
do wish, brother, that I may have some benefit from you in the Lord; refresh my heart in
Christ. 21Confident of your obedience, I write to you, knowing that you will do even more
than I ask. 22And one thing more: Prepare a guest room for me, because I hope to be
restored to you in answer to your prayers. 

      * * * * * * 
Luke 14:25-33
25Large crowds were traveling with Jesus, and turning to them he said: 26"If anyone
comes to me and does not hate his father and mother, his wife and children, his
brothers and sisters--yes, even his own life--he cannot be my disciple. 27And anyone
who does not carry his cross and follow me cannot be my disciple. 
28"Suppose one of you wants to build a tower. Will he not first sit down and estimate the
cost to see if he has enough money to complete it? 29For if he lays the foundation and is
not able to finish it, everyone who sees it will ridicule him, 30saying, 'This fellow began to
build and was not able to finish.' 
31"Or suppose a king is about to go to war against another king. Will he not first sit down
and consider whether he is able with ten thousand men to oppose the one coming
against him with twenty thousand? 32If he is not able, he will send a delegation while the
other is still a long way off and will ask for terms of peace. 33In the same way, any of you
who does not give up everything he has cannot be my disciple.



READER:  THE WORD OF GOD – FOR THE PEOPLE OF GOD
PEOPLE:   PRAISE BE TO GOD

  To add names to prayer / praise list write name (concern) on cards in pews, date   
   and place in the offering plate.   In order to keep our Prayer List current, we will leave
   names on for four weeks at a time.  If a name has been removed and you wish to  
   add them back on, please feel free to contact the office and/or list names(s) again. 

8/01 Ellen Wachter 
    (mother of Melanie Staudt)
David Dew 
(brother-in-law of Debbi Martin)
Joy & Jim Whittemore
Johnny Baker
Dean Petty
Phillip Sugg
   (Lisa Rippy)
Kent Driver
   (friend of Pete Francescon)
8/08 John Post Jr.
Family of William Wiley
   (father of Louise Russell)
Beth Ann Hiles
    (cousin of Ruth Bowers)
Melvin & Helen Lucks
     (Julie Luck’s in-laws)
Garrett Scales (in Iraq)
Robert Hicks & Family
Loraine McMahon 
    (MDO mom)
Family of Ruby Finley
      (mother of Jim Finley)
Family of Bob Smiith

8/15 Family of
Christopher Knoop
   (Acquaintance of Lisa Rippy)
Hugh Warren 
    (1st cousin of Debra Eckert)
Tom Turko
    (father of Dave Turko)
Karen Flowers & family
  (friend of Debbi Martin)
Carl Hasty   (stepfather
         of Rebecca Fielder)
Fred Shetter whose Father
& sister died in accident
       (friend of Mike Bryan)
Family of Larry Turner
    (cousin of Mary Jo Bryan)
8/18/04 George Horn
Martha Sweetman 
8/22 Jill Jefferies Family
       (death of father)
Family of Virginia Friedman
Joyce Barnes
       (mother of Larry Barnes)
Wendy Gibson (daughter of
        Ed & Rowena Stokowski)

Tyler Doughtie (4th grade
classmate of Chase Hawkins)
Bertha Anderson (family
Friend of Banniza’s & Hawkins
Billie Bates
      (Tommy Marcrum’s G-Ma)
Fred Jefferies
Sgt. Kim Gooch,
    Micah Jones & families
8-29 Nancy Suddarth
Bill Tucker & Wife
  (Karen Tuckers in-laws)
Alexis Casey
 (friend of Kim Glasscock)
Josie Waldron & Family
Margaret Post
Susie Cammuse 
(mother of Jeff Cammuse)
Pharye Freeman    
     (grandmother of Dawn)
Jesse & Elizabeth Harris
Family of Russ Ellis
Russian Hostage Situation  
    Victims & Survivors
People of Florida

Remember those who are homebound or in Nursing Homes
Remember in prayer Our Nation, Our Leaders, And Our Loved Ones

Pray for our troops as they serve around the world, – for their safety, success, protection 
and encouragement.  Pray that Americans will continue to support them through prayer.

       In the fourth commandment we are told to “Remember the sabbath
      day, and keep it holy.”  Then we read:  “Six days you shall labor 
      and do all your work”  (Exodus 20:8-9)

Wednesday Night Dinner & Studies will resume on September 8th with dinner
beginning at 6:00pm.  Please plan to attend; we have studies for all ages.
___________________________________________________________________________________________
**RSVP         Wednesday, September 8 - 6:00 PM



DINNER WILL BE PROVIDED AND OPEN TO ALL!!!  (Freewill Offering) 
PLEASE LET US   KNOW IF YOU WILL BE ATTENDING THE SUPPER  

ADULTS __________     CHILDREN  ___________
SIGN YOUR NAME  _____________________________________________________

PLEASE FILL OUT & PLACE IN OFFERING PLATE!!!!
mARk YOuR CALeNDARS – DAteS tO NOte

Retirees’ Outing, Wednesday, September 8th.  Call Katherine Waggoner for details.

Full House sunday!!!!  September 12 – 8:00 or 10:15 am.  
Make plans to be present for worship.  Offer your prayers for that day; for 
the preaching, singing and fellowship.  Bring your family, friends, and 
neighbors.  Pray that God will be glorified.

Sunday, September 12 

COMMITTEE MEETINGS – Christian Education                        4:00
p.m.
Building & Grounds, Evangelism & Missions Education       5:00
p.m.
SESSION MEETING at                    6:00
p.m.

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY will begin on Monday, September 13. – There will be 
a time of fellowship, devotions and prayer from 12:30 to 1:00 pm with the Study from 
1-2 pm.  The title of the study is “Living Above Worry & Stress”.  
   
DAY CAMP 2004 AT CRYSTAL SPRINGS- All 1st, 2nd, and 3rd graders are invited to attend a
mini-camp at Crystal Springs Camp on September 18, 9:30 am to 6:30 pm.  The cost is $15.00
Per person, and the church will pay half.  See Susan Groce for more information.

GRACEWORKS VOLUNTEER DAYS: Saturday, September 18th, and 25th.  

"Golf for Graceworks":  Mon.October 25th at Nashville Golf & Athletic Club in Brentwood. 
Registration forms on bulletin board outside pastor's office. For information see Sonya Haywood.

“APPRECIATION DAY” POTLUCK DINNER OCTOBER 3rd  - 

Events for Employees of God
Wednesdays, September 8, 15, 22, 29 - 6:00pm Dinner 

      6:30 pm Jr. High Bible Study “Joan of Arcadia”
           8th   6:30 pm Sr. High Movie Night – Bring $8 

Sunday,   September 12      5:00 pm Jr. High
                       6:00 pm Sr. High – Go to West Nashville CP

COMMUNITY EVENTS



Tusculum C P Church MEN’S FELLOWSHIP ALL YOU CAN EAT FISH FRY 
Saturday, September 11th 4till 7 PM

Red Cross Blood Drive at The Nolensville United Methodist Church  on Thursday, 
September 16 from 2:00 pm to 7:00 pm and has asked us to support this community effort. 

https://www.cmd2pdf.com


JENKINS CUMBERLAND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
FOR THE GLORY OF GOD THE FATHER, SON, AND HOLY SPIRIT

P.O. Box 518
Nolensville, TN  37135
Phone 776-2339 
Fax 776-3520 

www.jenkinscp.org
E-MAIL: Church: jenkinscp@yahoo.com

Pastor: lguin43@hotmail.com

September 2004 Newsletter
WORSHIP SERVICES:
 8 & 10:15 a.m.
SUNDAY SCHOOL: 9 a.m.
COMMUNION SUNDAY
September 5, both worship
services.
COMMITTEE MEETINGS
Christian Education, Sept 12, 4
pm
Building & Grounds, Evangelism
& Mission Education, Sept 12, 5
p.m.
Outreach, call of chairman

August Attendance
8/1 8/8 8/15 8/22

Sunday
School 100 92+

4 89 92

8:00 a.m.
Worship 59 50 64 58

10:15 a.m.
Worship 92 87 70 73

Offerings in August
Regular
Offering

Special
Offering

Sanctuary
Payment

8/1 $4872.55 415.00
8/8 2422.00 1505.00
8/15 2332.50 640.00
8/22 2578.88 101.00 195.00

Budget
/week 3532.00 730.00

Praise God for your faithfulness in attendance
and giving.

Photo Directory
IMPORTANT!  Please  check  the

Photo  Directory  Schedule  for  your
Appointment  Time.  If  the  scheduled
time is not good, please mark through
your  name  and  we  will  reschedule
your  appointment.  The  Photo
Directory Schedule is  located  on  the
"push  pin"  board  outside  of  Larry's
Office.   If  someone has  marked out
their  scheduled time and that time is
good for you, just write your name to
the  side.  Please  work  with  a  little
inconvenience. 

Thank you, Richard Sullivan

From the Pastor:

MORE IN 2004
In the dead of winter signs appeared all around the church with the word MORE

written on it.  Some are still up.  The preacher did it.   He wanted to challenge each
person at Jenkins church to do more for the kingdom of God in 
2004.  That was an easy one since 4 rhymed with more.

What more have you done? Many of you did a lot MORE on helping pay off the
building.   One family gave a lot MORE to the electronic equipment at the church:
New computers and a projector for the sanctuary, plus many hours spent installing and
fine-tuning.

Others have given MORE time and energy to the various activities of the church:
Vacation Bible School, Choir, Work at Crystal Springs Camp, etc.   Others have done
MORE for Sunday School, youth ministry and outreach ministries.

How much MORE is enough?   You have to decide that.  How much MORE can
you do or give??? Or should you do or give?   Or are you doing or giving enough?

God probably has some answers for you.  Talk to Him about it.

FULL HOUSE SUNDAY
An Opportunity To Do More

Sunday, September 12 is FULL HOUSE SUNDAY at Jenkins church.   Will you
work to make it so? Are you already working and praying?  Just plan to be present and
invite as many as  you can, but the most  important  part  that you can play is to  be
present yourself.    And we want to always ask God's blessing on our effort.

We will have a service at 8:00 a.m. and another at 10:15.
A FULL HOUSE will honor God.   Yes, it will bring glory to Him.    You might

want to turn to Luke 14 to read a parable about filling God's house.  He is pleased
when His people gather to sing praises to Him, to offer prayers to Him, to express their
faith in Him, and to listen to His word read and expounded upon and acted upon.  And
it will be a great witness to the community about the part of His church called Jenkins
Cumberland Presbyterian.

Be sure to be a part of FULL HOUSE SUNDAY at Jenkins Church on September
12, 2004. 

                                             Peace and Blessings,
                                                                          Larry Guin

Jenkins MDO
Jenkins Church Mothers Day Out begins its 17th year of ministry to the community

on September 7.  We are open two days a week and serve families with children ages
2-5.  

Melanie Staudt, who has been the director of this program since its inception in
1988, will continue in her position, but is planning a career change beginning next fall.
The Mothers Day Out committee is searching for a director for the 2005-2006 school
year, with the possibility of transitional training during this school year.  If you are
interested,  or  would like to recommend someone for this position,  applications are
available from Julie Bomar or Melanie Staudt. 

https://www.cmd2pdf.com


JENKINS CHURCH AND GOD'S WILL
What will we as a church be involved in over the next few

months?   Or years??? How do we determine what we should
be doing?  

"Touch the Future" is a program of the denomination that
helps us discern God's will for the church through bible study
and praying to God for His guidance and listening when He
gives that requested guidance.

Normally  a  church  takes  on  a  project  for  a  variety of
reasons.  Sometimes we see a need and set  out to meet that
need.  Sometimes an individual or group feels that we need to
be involved in a particular project.   Sometimes the preacher
has something he wants the church to do.  This list could go on
and on.

And then there  are some things that  a  church does  just
because it is a church and these things a church must do.  To
not  do  these  things  and  that  organization  would  not  be  a
church.  One of these is meet for worshipping God.  Another is
Sunday School, although not all churches have Sunday School.
Others are preaching and singing.      

I  know that  it  is  easy for  some in  a  busy church  like
Jenkins to feel we are doing all we can or doing so much, why
bring up anything else.  But we need to evaluate what we are
doing and ask ourselves, "Are we doing what God wants us to
do?"

There may be ministries or programs that He wants us to
be involved in that we are not and there may be some things
that we may not need to be involved in any longer.   The need
has passed and we keep on trying to keep it going when there
is no need.  I do know that we are commissioned to make new
disciples.   We could be more involved in that than we are.  

All of this to say:  let us begin to look at what God says to
us in his word about what his church should be doing.   I have
been drawn to the words of Jesus.  A red-letter edition of the
scriptures  would  help  us  see  these  easily.    Join  me  in
examining these words.  But let us read them in the context of
where they were spoken.  

I  have  recently  re-read  the  letters  of  God's  faithful
servants,  and    plan  to  do  it  again  this  fall…  just  to  be
reminded of what the church needs to be involved in.   Will
you  join  me  in  this  endeavor?    And  I  am and  trying  to
remember  to  pray more  in  the  spirit  of  seeking  God's  will
rather than always asking God to help us do what I think.

In  late  fall  and  or  early  winter,  we are  thinking  about
getting a group or the whole church together for a series of
meetings where we seek to learn God's will for us and seek
ways to do what we learn.  I hope that you will be interested.

I don't want to be busy with busy work.   I want to be busy
with God's work.

Larry Guin 
Building Update

The Building Committee is still in the process of getting
the new building started.  We have some things to do so that
the  codes  will  issue  a  permit,  but  we  are  moving.   It  is
sometimes slow with government agencies.

Sam Suddarth
Young Adults

The Young Adult group is beginning a study of James.
Study time will be from 7 – 8 p.m. on Tuesday evenings with
social time following.  Meetings are held at members’ home
and childcare is available.  For details, contact Elizabeth Guin.

Mark Your Calendars!
Retirees’ Outing

Wednesday, Sept. 8.  Call Kathleen Waggoner for details.

Kids for Christ
5:00 pm, Sunday, September 12.  For ages 5 – 5th grade. 

Day Camp 2004 at Crystal Springs
All 1st, 2nd, and 3rd graders are invited to attend a mini-

camp at Crystal Springs Camp on September 18, 9:30 am to
6:30 pm.  The cost is $15 per person, and the church will pay
half.  See Susan Groce for more information.

Men’s Fellowship Breakfast
6:45 am on Saturday, September 18.

Women’s Ministry
CPWM meeting will be Wednesday, September 1, at 7:00.

Everyone  bring  a  friend.   Refreshments  will  be  served.
CPWM  members  will  be  filling  baby  bottles  with  change
during the month of September to benefit Pregnancy Support
Center  in  Murfreesboro.   See  Karen  Miles  for  more
information.

Jenkins C.P. Youth
Junior High
Sunday, Sept. 5 No Youth - Holiday
Sunday, Sept. 12 5 pm Mattie K. Ball
Sunday, Sept. 19 5 pm Select Christmas Play & 

Drama for Youth Sunday
Sunday, Sept. 26 5 pm Music & Service Project

Wednesdays – Sept. 8, 15, 22, 29
   6:00pm - Dinner
   6:30pm - Bible Study on "Joan of Arcadia"

Senior High
Sunday, Sept. 5 No Youth - Holiday
Sunday, Sept. 12 6 pm Go to West Nashville CP 
Sunday, Sept. 19 7 pm Bible Study
Sunday, Sept. 26 7 pm Bible Study

Wednesdays
   6:00pm - Dinner   6:30pm - Activity
September 8     Movie Night - Bring $8.00
September 15   Chill Night at the Church
September 22   Game Night at the Church
September 29   Bowling at Franklin Lanes

Upcoming Events:
Sr. High Retreat
October 9-10 at Camp Crystal Springs

Columbia Presbytery Retreat
October 30-31
All 6-12th graders
$25.00 per person
Registration begins at 9am on Saturday.  We will be back by
the end of worship on Sunday the 31st.  Separate cabins and
classes for Jr. High and Sr. High.



JCPC HOLIDAY BAZAAR
The Holidays are right around the corner.  There are less

than 90 days until Thanksgiving and less than 120 days until
Christmas.

The JCPC Holiday Bazaar will be Saturday, November 6.
Becky Leonard is the chairperson.  There will be a planning
meeting on Tuesday, August 31 at 7 p.m. at the church.  If you
have any ideas or would like to be part of this church event,
please  plan to  attend.   If  you cannot  attend  but  have some
ideas, please call Becky at 776-5838.

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY
“Living Above Worry & Stress”

The Fall  Women’s Bible  Study will  begin on Monday,
September 13.

There will be a time of fellowship, devotions and prayer
from 12:30 to 1:00 with the Study being from 1-2.  The title of
the study is “Living Above Worry & Stress”.   Becky Leonard
is the guide.

Please prayerfully consider joining this study—you will be
blessed and others will be blessed by you!!!   

Operation Christmas Child
Operation Christmas Child brings joy and hope to children

in  desperate  situations  around  the  world  through gift-filled
shoe boxes and the Good News of God’s love. This program
of Samaritan’s Purse provides an opportunity for people of all
ages  to  be  involved in  a  simple,  hands-on missions project
while  focusing  on  the  true  meaning  of  Christmas—Jesus
Christ, God’s greatest gift. Along with shoe box gifts, millions
of children are given Gospel booklets in their own language.  

For  details  on  how  to  fill  a  shoebox,  go  to
www.samaritanspurse.org or look for the Operation Christmas
Child brochures in the narthex.  Boxes will be collected and
taken to a drop-off point in early November.

Web Page Update
The Jenkins telephone directory is  now available under

the Members Page on our website:  www.jenkinscp.org.   To
access the Members Page, you must enter the following when
prompted:

Username: jenkins
Password: friend

For more information, contact Gary Bomar.

CPWM Clothing Sale
The  CPWM  would  like  to  thank  everyone  who

participated  in  or  helped  with  their  recent  clothing
consignment sale.  Special thanks to Sheila Geary, Elizabeth
Guin, and Teresa Shuler who spearheaded this fundraiser.

Appreciation Day
Potluck Luncheon on Sunday, October 3

following second service(approx. 11:45 am).  This year we are
asking you to tell  us about  two other  people  at  Jenkins, in
addition to Larry, that you appreciate. Use the following as an
example of what you might want to include.

I APPRECIATE ___________________________________
FOR/BECAUSE___________________________________
_________________________________________________
I HAVE KNOWN ________FOR  ______ YEARS/MONTH
SIGNED _____________________________.   

These can be written on cards, stationary or some forms we
have made up from the office.   We will be collecting these
cards – notes – letters- pictures from you and present to Larry,
and whomever you wish to express appreciation to during the
potluck  luncheon.   Please  have  these  into  the  office  by
SEPTEMBER  19TH.   Thanks  in  advance  for  your  help  in
making this special day SPECIAL.

Birthdays and Anniversaries
HAPPY  SEPTEMBER  BIRTHDAY  TO on:   Michael

Armando Miller on 4th; Lori Barnes Foutch on the 5th; Sonya
Haywood on the 6th; J T Freudenthal on the 8th; Jessie Mattox
on  the  9th;  Jaclyn  Francescon,  Nick  Turko  and  Becky
Cunningham on the 12th; Leanne Justis and Bill Roland on the
13th; Larry Barnes, David Birdsong and Joy Whittemore on
the 14th; Cody Stubblefield on the 15th; Pete Francescon on
the 16th; Rhett Bryan on the 17th; Lauren Helton on the 19th;
Mike Bryan on the 21st; Jacob Samuel Rosenblatt on the 22nd;
Kristie  McArthur on  the  23rd;  Andrea Barnes on  the 26th;
Donna Bondanza and Melanie (Thomas) Haraway on the 27th;
Jane Clemons and Noah Farner on the 27th.

HAPPY  SEPTEMBER  WEDDING  ANNIVERSARY
TO:  Kerry  and  Phyllis  Mattox  on  the  5th;  Josh  and  Kelly
Rosenblatt on the 5th; Sam and Nancy Suddarth on the 15th;
Jeff and Pam Cammuse on the 15th; Pete and Bette Mosley on
the 16th; Jim and Holly Finley on the 18th

Condolences
We at Jenkins extend our sincere Christian sympathy to

those who have recently lost loved ones.  Please keep these
families in your prayers: 

The family of William (Bill) Wiley, who passed away on
August 7.   Mr. Wiley was the father of Louise Russell,  the
grandfather of Kim Hardison and Kelli Spicer, and the great-
grandfather  of  Carver  Hardison  and  Tucker  Spicer.   The
funeral was held in Franklin on August 9.

The family of Ruby Finley, who passed away on August 9.
Mrs.  Finley was a  member of  Jenkins Church and  was  the
mother of Jim Finley.  Funeral services were held in Mt. Juliet
on August 11.
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EARLY WORSHIP AT 8:00 AM
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1

7 pm – Bible Study
7 pm – CPWM meeting

2

7 pm  Aerobics

3 4

5
8 & 10:15 am Worship
9 am  Sunday School

6  Labor Day

7 pm  Aerobics

7
6 am  People at
Prayer
9 am – 2 pm  MDO

7 pm Young Adults

8
Retirees Outing

6 pm Dinner
6:30  Youth
7 pm – Bible Study

9
9 am – 2 pm MDO

7 pm  Aerobics

10 11

12  Full House
Sunday
8 & 10:15 am Worship
9 am  Sunday School

   pm  Committee mtgs
6 pm Session meeting

13
12:30 pm Women’s
Bible Study

7 pm  Aerobics

14
6 am  People at
Prayer
9 am – 2 pm  MDO

7 pm Young Adults

15

6 pm Dinner
6:30  Youth
7 pm – Bible Study

16
9 am – 2 pm  MDO

7 pm  Aerobics

17 18
6:45 am Men’s
Fellowship

19
8 & 10:15 am Worship
9 am  Sunday School

20
12:30 pm Women’s
Bible Study

7 pm  Aerobics

21
6 am  People at
Prayer
9 am – 2 pm  MDO

7 pm Young Adults

22
 

6 pm Dinner
6:30  Youth
7 pm – Bible Study

23
9 am – 2 pm  MDO

7 pm  Aerobics

24 25

26
8 & 10:15 am Worship
9 am  Sunday School

27
12:30 pm Women’s
Bible Study

7 pm  Aerobics

28
6 am  People at
Prayer
9 am – 2 pm  MDO

7 pm Young Adults

29

6 pm Dinner
6:30  Youth
7 pm – Bible Study

30
9 am – 2 pm  MDO

7 pm  Aerobics
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